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Minutes of the Annual General Meeting of the Fletching Parish Council held at the Fletching Village Hall on Monday 9th May 2016 at 7.00pm.
	Item
	Description
	Responsible

	4111
	Election of Chairman
Councillor Sainsbury proposed Councillor Roundell be elected as Chairman and this was seconded by Councillor Bone.
Councillor Kerwood proposed Councillor Dickens be elected as Chairman and this was seconded by Councillor Setford.
It was resolved by a majority vote to elect Councillor Roundell as Chairman.

	

	4112
	Declaration of Acceptance of Office by the Chairman
The Declaration of Acceptance of Office of the Chairman was duly signed by Councillor Roundell and the Clerk.

	

	4113
	Election of Vice Chairman
Councillor Sainsbury proposed Councillor Dickens be re-elected as Vice Chairman and this was seconded by Councillor Bone.
Councillor Roundell proposed Councillor Rothery be elected as Vice Chairman and this was seconded by Councillor Lady Collum.
It was resolved by a majority vote to elect Councillor Dickens as Vice Chairman.

	

	4114
	Present

Councillors P. Roundell, B. Dickens, I. Setford, S. Sainsbury, Lady N. Collum, C. Rothery, S. Bone and D. Kerwood were present.  County Councillor R. Galley and approximately 20 members of the public were also present.

	

	4115
	Apologies for absence

Apologies were received from Councillor T. Elbrick (engagement at the US Embassy).  It was resolved to accept the councillor’s reason for absence.

	

	4116
	Declarations of interest

None.

	

	4117

4118

4119

4120

4121

4122

4123

4124

4125

4126

4127

4128

4129

4130

4131


	Questions from the public
Electoral Review

1.  Michael Davis asked if the Piltdown residents have the support of the parish council to oppose the changes proposed by the Boundary Commission and whether we can request a 6-month extension on the deadline.
The Chairman explained the background of the electoral review for the benefit of those present:

Wealden District Council set up a Working Party to redraw the boundaries of wards to achieve a more balanced number of electors for each ward (approximately 2800) to reduce the total number of District Councillors from 55 to 45 and having a sole District Councillor for each ward.

The proposal made by the Working Party and agreed by Full Council to be made to the Boundaries Commission, who is the final arbiter, was that Danehill and Fletching be regarded as one ward, with the addition of a small area in the north that was previously with Forest Row.  A new District Council ward would be created called West Uckfield & Isfield, which basically comprises Isfield, Rocks Park, Bell Lane Industrial Estate, and a part of Uckfield New Town.

Apparently, in order to satisfy the requirement that a District Council ward has to adjoin territorially, a small area of Fletching Parish was included in the new West Uckfield & Isfield ward, being the Copwood Farm area, which has 10 electors out of just over 800 for Fletching Parish.  This would result in Isfield being attached territorially to Rocks Park and thus the West Uckfield ward.  

This proposal was duly submitted to the Boundary Commission at the end of last year, who responded in March specifically making a counter proposal for Danehill/Fletching and West Uckfield & Isfield.  The partitioning of the Copwood area had implications for Fletching Parish Council, in that where a Parish Council has an area that is covered by a different District Councillor to other areas of the Parish Council, from a Parish Councillor representation point of view it is necessary to establish a separate parish ward (not to be confused with a District Council ward) to represent the interests at Parish Council level of that parish ward.

However, the real problem for Fletching and Piltdown is that, in establishing a new parish ward, it is apparently only viable if it has 100 electors.  Since the Copwood area currently has only 10 electors, the Boundaries Commission has made a counter proposal redrawing the southern end of Piltdown.  The Commission is proposing that a new parish ward is created by including other parts of Piltdown, being Shortbridge and most of Sharpsbridge Lane and Golf Club Lane which, together with the Copwood area.  This would constitute a new Shortbridge parish ward within Fletching Parish.  This new ward would be represented by one Parish Councillor of the existing 9 Parish Councillors within Fletching and electors living in the new ward would only be able to vote for one Parish Councillor.  Electors in the rest of the parish would be able to vote for 8 Parish Councillors.
This means that the Shortbridge parish ward will no longer be part of the Danehill/Fletching District Councillor ward, but will be lumped in with West Uckfield & Isfield and therefore will have a different District Councillor representation.  It must be pointed out that the District Councillor is selected and elected as part of a political party or as an independent.  The implications for Shortbridge would be that, numerically, most of the electorate for the new West Uckfield & Isfield fall within the Rocks Park and New Town areas of Uckfield and therefore coming from an urban area, their interests may well have little in common with the rural areas of Fletching.
2.  Keith Bentley asked how many houses would go into the new Shortbridge parish ward.  The Chairman answered approximately 130 electors.
The Chairman advised that he is concerned that Wealden District Council made proposals to the Boundary Commission that were not viable and that if the parish council wishes to oppose the new parish ward structure, we will need to submit an alternative proposal.
3.  A member of the public asked what the chances are of stopping the Boundary Commission proposals from going ahead.
4.  Wayne Emerson asked if the parish council supports fighting the proposals.  The Chairman replied that at the last parish council meeting it was agreed that the parish council would investigate the situation further and agree a detailed response to the Boundary Commission in support of Wealden District Council’s objections.  However, since that meeting it has come to light that the original proposal submitted to the Boundary Commission by Wealden District Council was not viable.
The Chairman reminded members of the public that they can write to the Boundary Commission and object directly.
5.  Michael Davis asked if we can ask for an extension on the deadline.

6.  Another member of the public asked the same question in view of the confusion surrounding this matter.

Due to time constraints, the complexity of the issue and changing circumstances, it was agreed to arrange a separate meeting to discuss this further.

Most members of the public left the meeting.
	

	4132
	Planning applications

· WD/2016/0926/F – Land at Dragonswood, Down Street, Piltdown TN22 3XU:  Construction of a 20m x 40m equestrian manege in existing grazing pasture
The proposed manege will not be sited in a prominent position and will not be visible from the road.  There will be no lighting and the drainage will be connected to the existing system.  The application conforms to policy DC13 and it was agreed by a unanimous vote to recommend it for approval.

	

	4133
4134
4135
	Planning decisions
The following planning decision notices had been received:
· WD/2016/0352/LB – Pound Farm, Sheffield Green, Nr. Danehill, TN22 3RB:  Single storey short (4m) link to replace approved internal link (to be rescinded) – APPROVED 

· WD/2016/0496/F – The Old Forge House, Sheffield Green, Sheffield Park, East Sussex TN22 3RB:  Demolition of existing conservatory and construction of two storey side extension – APPROVED
The Chairman asked the Clerk to obtain an update from the planning enforcement team at Wealden District Council on the recent creation of an access in Down Street.  He also mentioned that he will be requesting that the recent planning application for Bull Cottage be heard by Planning Committee North.

	K. Rumble

	4136
4137
4138
	Reports of District and County Councillors 
County Councillor R. Galley gave a verbal update:
East Sussex County Council

East Sussex County Council is having its Annual General Meeting tomorrow as well as a briefing on the new Highways contract which started on 1st May.  The new contract should result in better service and access to apps and progress updates.

Danehill Parish Council

Councillor Galley advised that following a public vote of no confidence in the Chairman of Danehill Parish Council, the entire parish council has resigned, including the Clerk.  Four district councillors have been appointed as temporary members of Danehill Parish Council and an election will be held in July.  Local residents were unhappy with recent increases in precept and plans to invest in a solar farm, employ a Community Warden and build a nursery school.

Election of Police & Crime Commissioner

Councillor Dickens asked Councillor Galley about the lack of local publicity for the election of a new Police & Crime Commissioner on 5th May.  It was noted that only a small percentage of voters attended (around 22%) out of an electorate of approximately 500,000.  Councillor Galley advised that there had been publicity in the local press but that it was not viable to deliver leaflets to every household.


	R. Galley

P. Roundell



	4139
	Confirmation and signature of the minutes of the meeting held on Monday 18th April 2016
The minutes of the above meeting had been previously circulated.  Councillor Sainsbury proposed they be confirmed as a true record, this was seconded by Councillor Rothery and agreed by a unanimous vote.  The Chairman will sign the minutes at the next meeting as the Clerk had not printed them.

	P. Roundell

	4140
	Annual audit

· Accounting statements for the year ended 31st March 2016 and an explanation of variances had been circulated and were received.
· The Clerk reported that the internal audit had been successfully completed and the auditor’s report had been circulated and was received.
· The annual governance statement for 2015/2016 was approved and the Annual Return was signed by the Chairman and the Clerk.  This will be forwarded to the external auditor.

	

	4141
4142

	Annual review of documents, policies and procedures

The Clerk had previously circulated the below documents, policies and procedures and these were discussed:

· Code of Conduct – no changes were proposed
· Financial Regulations – no changes were proposed
· Standing Orders – currently under review
· Insurance policy – cover is adequate
· Asset and Document Register – no changes were proposed
· Gifts & Hospitality Register – nil return for 2015/2016
· General Power of Competence – it was agreed that the parish council is still eligible and will continue to use the power
· Complaints Procedure – no changes were proposed
· Freedom of Information Policy & Publication Scheme – no changes were proposed
· Press & Media Policy – added ‘and e-newsletters’ and changed ‘the press are’ to ‘the press is’
· Internal controls & procedures – no changes proposed and it was noted that the parish council is happy with the controls in place
· Risk assessment & management – changed £30,000 to £40,000 in ‘Banking’
Councillor Dickens proposed that all the above documents, policies and procedures be adopted as per the Clerk’s recommendations.  This was seconded by Councillor Kerwood and agreed.

	

	4143
	Councillor responsibilities and appointments to outside bodies

Councillor Dickens advised that he no longer wishes to represent the Cottages Association on behalf of the parish council.  No other changes to responsibilities or appointments to outside bodies were suggested.  Councillor Dickens proposed that the updated documents be adopted, this was seconded by Councillor Kerwood and agreed.

	

	4144
	Meeting attendance records for year ended 31st March 2016
The meeting attendance records had been previously circulated and were noted.

	

	4145
	Dates of meetings from July 2016 to July 2017

A list of meeting dates had been previously circulated and was agreed:
Monday 11th July 2016

7pm Council Meeting

Monday 25th July 2016

7pm Planning Meeting (if required)

Monday 8th August 2016

7pm Council Meeting (if required)

Monday 22nd August 2016

7pm Planning Meeting (if required)

Monday 12th September 2016
7pm Council Meeting

Thursday 29th September 2016
8pm Planning Meeting (if required)

Monday 10th October 2016

7pm Council Meeting

Monday 24th October 2016

7pm Planning Meeting (if required)

Monday 14th November 2016 
7pm Council Meeting

Thursday 1st December 2016 
8pm Planning Meeting (if required)

Monday 12th December 2016 
7pm Council Meeting

Monday 9th January 2017

7pm Council Meeting

Thursday 26th January 2017   
8pm Planning Meeting (if required)

Monday 13th February 2017   
7pm Council Meeting

Thursday 2nd March 2017

8pm Planning Meeting (if required)

Monday 13th March 2017

7pm Council Meeting

Thursday 30th March 2017

8pm Planning Meeting (if required)

Monday 10th April 2017

7pm Council Meeting

Thursday 27th April 2017

8pm Planning Meeting (if required)

Monday 8th May 2017

            7pm Council Meeting

Monday 15th May 2017

7pm Annual Parish Meeting of Electors

Thursday 1st June 2017

8pm Planning Meeting (if required)

Monday 12th June 2017

7pm Annual General Meeting of the Council

Thursday 29th June 2017

8pm Planning Meeting (if required)

Monday 10th July 2017

7pm Council Meeting


	

	4146
4147
4148
	Fletching Festival update
The Clerk gave a verbal update:
· Road closure permissions have been received

· Final list of events and activities has been produced

· Most sponsorship opportunities have now been taken

· New committee members have been agreed 
· Programme being mocked up by the printers. 1000 will be printed, all households in the parish will receive one (approx. 430) and the rest will be on sale on the day
The Clerk asked if she can now do an online transfer of £1,000 from the parish council account to the festival account, as agreed in the 2016/2017 budget.  Councillor Sainsbury proposed the transfer be done, this was seconded by Councillor Rothery and agreed.
The Chairman thanked the Clerk for her fantastic work on the festival so far.  He also mentioned that volunteers from the various clubs that use the Recreation Ground would be appreciated.

	K. Rumble

	4149
	European Union Referendum

The guidance for councillors on political activity before the referendum had been previously circulated and was noted.

	

	4150
4151
4152

	Administration
· The receipts, payments and bank reconciliation as at 26th April 2016 had been previously circulated and were received.
· The Clerk advised that the VAT Refund Claim for the financial year ended 31st March 2016 is £232.42.
· The following payments were approved:

K. Rumble salary

£487.66*

K. Rumble expenses

£123.54
K. Rumble pension

£137.26**

Grant award to Fletching PCC
£678.00
Sustainaprint – 2 x Festival banners

£276.00***
Internal audit fees

£163.70
*paid by Standing Order on the 28th of each month
**paid by Standing Order on the 28th of each month.  £28.38 deducted from employee and £108.88 contributed by Fletching Parish Council.  

***to be paid from the Fletching Festival account

	

	4153
4154
4155
4156

	Information for noting or including on a future agenda
Telephone box at Splaynes Green

Councillor Rothery asked whether the red telephone box at Splaynes Green will be refurbished, the Clerk will find out.

Overhanging branches

Councillor Rothery asked who is responsible for maintaining branches that overhang the highway.  The Clerk advised that this should be reported to Highways, they will identify the landowner and arrange for branches to be cut back.

Accident on A272

The Chairman advised that there had been a road traffic collision on 8th May at the junction of the A272/Golf Club Lane/Down Street.  The parish council will wait for further information and Councillor Sainsbury will add this to the accident log.

Thank you to Rebecca Anderson

Councillor Kerwood advised that Rebecca Anderson is still litter picking throughout the village and thanked her for her efforts.


	K. Rumble

S. Sainsbury



	4157
	Close of meeting

The Chairman closed the meeting at 8.12pm.

	P. Roundell

	4158
	Date of next meeting

The next planning meeting is scheduled for Monday 23rd May (if required) and the next council meeting is scheduled for Monday 13th June 2016.
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